July 14, 2013


Dear Mt. Toby Friends:

We are a group of psychologists and an attorney who seek your support 
of a bill which is now in the State House.  It is “An Act to prohibit the participation of healthcare providers in the torture and abuse of prisoners” (S. 1011, H. 2017).  This bill would enforce existing treaties and laws regarding the treatment of prisoners.  It would also enforce the ethical obligation of healthcare providers to safeguard the welfare of those in their care and to “Do No Harm.”

Healthcare providers and psychologists, in particular, have played a crucial role in the interrogation and torture of detainees at black sites like Guantanamo.  Working under the Army and the CIA they have participated in the design of "enhanced" interrogation techniques whose purpose is to break prisoners down.  

Stating that their role has been to protect  prisoners and to "humanize" the process, psychologists have served to cover up cruel and inhuman treatment outlawed by international treaties, such as the Geneva Convention, and by the ethical obligations represented by their state license.  In fact, the state license is the fig leaf which makes these practices look like medical care.

Among the co-sponsors of the bill are three Western Massachusetts representatives:  Representatives Peter Kokut (1st Hampshire District), Steven Kulik (1st Franklin District), and Ellen Story (3rd Hampshire District). 
You can write them at the State House, Boston, MA 02133.
Please let them know of your support.

Andrea Cousins, PsyD 
Carolyn Hicks, EdD
Frank Marotta, PhD
Bruce Miller, JD
Massachusetts Campaign Against Torture (MACAT)

In cooperation with Peace and Social Concerns Committee, Mt Toby Society of Friends.

